WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, June 2, 2016
Wesley United Methodist Church
Present: Belles, Brown, Farr, Gilbert, Lucas, McLaughlin, McLean, Pano, Pledge, Rhodes,Thompson, Werling, and Yunker. 
Thompson called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m. 

Minutes: Minutes of the May 4, 2016, board meeting were approved. Gilbert/Pledge. 
(The dating on the May minutes heading needs to be changed from “April 7” to “May 4.”)

Treasurer’s Report: Yunker noted the chapter broke even on the annual dinner meeting in April. The report was approved. Gilbert/Lucas.

Announcements: Belles said he would contact Sen. John Sullivan in an attempt to present a painting to him at the time of the board’s July meeting. The painting represents the chapter’s appreciation for the retiring senator’s support for SUAA objectives and his hard work otherwise.

Board members planning to attend the annual SUAA statewide meeting in late June made arrangement for this trip.

Membership Report: Brown reported the WIU-SUAA chapter’s membership as of April was 688, down from 705. She said she had sent emails to persons who had not renewed their memberships and that a set of cards bearing invitations to join SUAA and another set welcoming new members were ready for mailing.
S.A.T. Report:  Thompson read a report by Maguire listing the following deaths in May: William Burton, May 12; Jean Danielson, May 20; Evelyn M. Fowler May 13; Mary Pat Keever, May15; Anita Magafas, May 12; Charles W. Mayer, May 20.
State SUAA Executive Board Report: Thompson read a report by Maguire indicating the statewide executive committee learned statewide SUAA is operating at a slight deficit mainly as a result of a decline in dues receipts resulting from a decline in membership. The membership decline stems from slow renewals and members’ deaths. 
Maguire wrote that the Connected Benefits affinity program was set up as a way to increase revenue based on SUAA members’ signing for services. 
He also reported the executive director’s rating by a majority of the statewide board was that she had met or exceeded expectations. 
Human Resources Update:  No report, but Farr noted that WIU is losing faculty who are seeking and taking positions elsewhere in order to escape the state’s budget crisis.  
Legislative Report:  Pano noted that House Speaker Madigan’s ally and general counsel for the Illinois Democratic Party has filed a legal challenge to the placing of a redistricting reform amendment on the November ballot as a referendum. The proposed amendment would reduce partisan influence on redistricting by putting redistricting power in a bipartisan commission. The Independent Maps Coalition that is pushing this reform has gathered double the number of petition signatures required to put the matter on the ballot. A similar reform effort was tried in 2014, but it failed after it was challenged by the same Madigan ally, Michael Kasper. 

Pano also noted the WIU Board of Trustees would vote Friday, June 10, on the university’s request to eliminate four programs: African-American studies, women’s studies, philosophy, and religious studies.  Students could continue to minor in these areas, but programs for majors would be dropped as a cost-saving measure. 
Pano reported that Senate President John Cullerton and others have resumed work on pension reform. 
Publications Report:  No report.

Foundation Report: Pledge reported the SUAA foundation board would meet at 10:30 a.m. on day one of the annual statewide SUAA meeting in Springfield in late June.    
Technology Report: No report.

New Business: None.
Adjournment at 10:38 a.m. Pledge/Pano
Minutes by Deckle McLean

